
MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL ZOOM    

                  MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 12th MARCH 2021
Present:  
 Cllr. D. Smith (Chairlady), Cllr. S. Vickers,  Cllr.K.Haines,  and Cllr. A. Sedgewick, 


In attendance R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. A. Churchill
Public Participation.    


Cllr. K. Haines reported these had been difficult times for the Planning Department due to 


changes of staff and with most of the existing staff working from home.  She had recently 


attended a Flooding Liaison meeting when Severn Trent informed that they had been checking 


on a culverted water course which had been causing problems.   SDDC are taking part in a pilot 


scheme to recycle coffee pots – further information will follow.


Cllr. L. Chilton gave information regarding spending £40 million this year by Derbyshire County 

Council on roadworks which is the first part of £120 million over the next two years.    Some 


road repairs to Church Lane have been completed.   She had heard nothing further regarding the 


slabbed grass verge in Mill Lane and therefore will be asking for more positive action from 


Derbyshire County Council.   She will make enquiries regarding a footpath maintenance grant



from Derbyshire County Council.



Cllr. A. Churchill detailed information regarding a road map by Rural Action Derbyshire about 


re-opening village halls. (information already forwarded to Newton Solney Village Hall)     He 


also advised about the Derbyshire Fire Service Charlie Scheme which can help persons worried 


about home fires. A home visit can be arranged for advice regarding the risk of fire.



At a previous Newton Solney Parish Council meeting Cllr. A. Churchill had given details of the 


Freeport being created.  He could now inform us that this is to be situated over three different 


sites (East Midlands airport, the decommissioned Radcliffe Power Station and the site close to 


Toyota at Willington.   Although these sites are approximately 20 miles from each other they 


will create duty free, tax free bonded areas.   These will include warehousing and manufacturing 


and are being supported by many leading companies.     It should bring about 60,000 new jobs 


over the three sites and bring in approximately £12million extra into South Derbyshire business 


rates.   A new rail track is to be installed on the existing Toyota site which could help road 


congestion in the area.

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.   
1/3/21  
Apologies for absence.
 
Received and accepted from Cllr. L Charles.   Cllr. Plowman had tried unsuccessfully to access 


the Zoom system
2/3/21

Variation in order of business

No change deemed necessary
3/3/21

Declarations of members interest – 

None 
4/3/21              Planning Applications and decisions



Most of the recent applications were for tree work.    The only exception was for an extension at 


6 Newton Close for which a decision is still pending.
5/3/21

To confirm the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 12th February 2021

These were circulated, read and approved  –  Proposed by Cllr.A. Sedgewick and seconded by 
Cllr. K. Haines. Unanimous approval
6/3/21  
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded. 

No change deemed necessary
7/3/21

Outstanding Matters.


Cllr.A. Sedgewick confirmed that the tree causing an allergic reaction had been felled.


Cllr. K.Haines confirmed that there was no movement as yet for changes to the website.
8/3/21

Clerks Report.


The Clerk had made enquiries with SDDC regarding a road salt bin in The Paddocks.   He was advised that the site would be looked at and if a road salt bin was needed this would be reported to DCC.   Cllr. L. Chilton said that she doubted DCC would support such a request but she promised to investigate.
9/3/21  
Chairmans Report


Cllr. D. Smith suggested that the Annual Parish Meeting should be on Wednesday 5th May at 
7.00 by Zoom to be immediately followed by our normal monthly meeting.     We recently had a 
report that 20mph limit was to be considered on some roads.    She felt that there would be a lot 
of parishioners who would favour this suggestion and asked the councilors to consider before the 
next meeting.
10/3/21
Reports from Parish Councillors


None 
11/3/21
Proposed barrier – Trent Lane


The Clerk reported that he had telephoned the contractor who was accepted for the job but he 
had replied saying he was too busy in the foreseeable future.  There is another resident of 
Newton Solney who has expressed an interest and Cllr. A. Sedgewick will ask him to arrange a 
meeting with the clerk.
12/3/21
To adopt a new councillor

 


Cllr. S. Vickers had spoken to another Newton Solney resident who  had expressed a desire to get 
involved with the community and appears to be an ideal candidate.  Cllr. D. Smith asked the 
meeting that as this person is the only applicant is it agreed that she should be adopted -
Unanimous approval
13/03/21
Volunteer for information to newsletter


Cllr. K. Haines kindly accepted the request.
14/03/21
Finance      


Cheques
R. Parker
Allowable expenses



£19.50




R. Parker        Repair lap top of Cllr. D. Smith

£97



Payment approval proposed by Cllr. K. Haines, seconded by Cllr. D. Smith



Funds at bank - £6065.01 less uncleared cheques of £289 


£2000 ringfenced.    £6000 on deposit    



To consider request under s137 – None received

15/3/21   Date and time of next meeting 


9th April 2021 at 7.30pm - Zoom.e is on he Vari
PART 2     EXEMPT ITEMS
             None

